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ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA

Our annual meeting will be on Thursday, Aug. 31st from 4:00 to 6:00 pm. The tentative agenda is as follows:
•Welcome and introductions.
•Report of the Directory Committee.
•Developing program proposals for next year.
•Election of female co-chair.
•New Business/News  

This will be followed by a program orga​nized by our Local Arrangements Com​mittee.   Plans were not finalized at the time we went to press.
SAA MEETS IN WASHINGTON

The 59th Annual Meeting of the Society of American Archivists will convene in Washington, DC, August 28-September 3, 1995, at the Washington Hilton & Tow​ers. Twelve pre-conference workshops, 85 sessions, and numerous tours are among the activities planned.
Sessions of particular interest to LAGAR members are "Documenting Political Pressure Groups", featuring Tim Mc Feeley of the Human Rights Campaign speaking on "Political Lobbying by the Gay Community" (Fri., Sept. 1, 2-4 pm); and, "Challenges of Documenting Wom​en's Organizations" (Sat., Sept. 2, 8-10 am). We look forward to seeing old friends and new faces in DC.
NOTES FROM THE CHAIR

by Mark E. Martin
It doesn't seem possible that our last meeting took place over 8 months ago. Nor does it seem possible that the 1995 SAA Annual Meeting will take place in just a few weeks more. I guess the com​bination of age and the relative isolation of the Piney Woods makes for short years.
It has been a productive period for the Roundtable, despite the rapidity of its passing. First and foremost has been the work of the Directory Committee, co-chaired by Douglas Haller and Paula Jabloner with Scott Hartley, Stephen

Nonack, and Steve Novak serving as committee members. They have worked quickly and effectively to gather and update the list of LesBiGay focused ar​chives and special collections in North America.
A review copy of the guide has been sent recently to the membership. Please look it over at your earliest convenience and respond to Douglas or Paula quickly. If all goes well we can get SAA publications to print the guide for us at little or no cost and distribute it for us as well. It would be a good thing to have listed in the SAA Bookshelf catalog. I have also contacted LAGAR member Deb Shelby to see if she would help us distribute the directory on the 'net. She is not only willing to load the directory but also wants to help us create a Web page for LAGAR. It looks like we may be on the Web before the Annual Meeting!
I also have the pleasure of being involved with the American Library Association's Gay, Lesbian, and Bisexual Task Force (GLBTF) which is celebrating its 25th Anniversary this year. The GLBTF is the longest-lived LesBiGay professional or​ganization in the US, but recent events within the larger ALA membership indi​cate the organization is taking a public turn to the right. The general member​ship tends to agree that the ALA has no business being involved in social or politi​cal issues. A quick scan of the letters to the editor of American Libraries shows a great deal of indignation from member​ship over reportage of LesBiGay issues. The ongoing legal and extralegal efforts to remove books such as "Daddy's Room​mate", "Heather Has Two Mommies", and other materials, shows the extent to which public libraries, and the informa​tion professionals inside, are subjected to the active fear and loathing of the public.
As LAGAR takes a more publicly active position within SAA and the larger archi​val community we may expect to face similar fire. I can see the future provid-

ing LAGAR with a number of interesting challenges. We are fortunate to have so many capable members who are willing to volunteer their time and effort to accomplish projects as they arise. The current efforts by the Directory Commit​tee are an excellent example of just how good we can be. The coming years should be very interesting for us all. Thanks again to Douglas, Paula, and the rest of the committee members.
NYC L&G CENTER BACKS NEWSLETTER
New York City's Lesbian & Gay Commu​nity Services Center will fund the 1995/96 LAGAR newsletter, as well as the pre​liminary draft of the Roundtable's direc​tory of Lesbian & Gay archives in North America. We are grateful for the Cent​er's generous support of our activities and thank LAGAR member and Center Archivist, Richard Wandel, for his efforts in helping obtain this funding.
For the past four years, while under the editorship of Scott A. Bartley, the news​letter had been funded by his institution, the New England Historic Genealogical Society. We thank both Scott for his fine work on the newsletter and the NEHGS for their valuable assistance.
REPOSITORY PROFILE
The wide variety of Lesbian and Gay archives across the country is too little known even among LAGAR members. We hope that this new feature, highlighting a repository in occasional issues, will improve our knowledge of, and foster communica​tions within, the Lesbian and Gay archives commu​nity. Here, Bill Walker and Robin Chandler describe the activities of the San Francisco based Gay & Lesbian Historical Society of Northern California  [E d.]
The Gay & Lesbian Historical Society of Northern California (GLHS) is a non​profit organization formed in 1985 to foster the recovery, preservation, and understanding of the history of lesbians and gay men and a wide range of behav​iors that transgress socially sanctioned boundaries of gender and sexuality. GLHS' collections, and its historical


interest, embrace bisexuality, cross-dress​ing, transsexuality, homosexuality, and a wide range of sexual interests and prac​tice.
The Society is a voluntary, membership organization. Members support the organization with annual dues, and some provide additional help by donating time, money, or other services. Members elect the governing Board of Directors, and any member may serve on the six stand​ing committees: Archives, Oral History, Exhibits, Programs, Publications, and Development.
Primarily because of a lack of access to research material elsewhere, the GLHS collection includes important resources not normally found in a manuscript re​pository. These include a large periodical collection of some 2,300 titles (over 900 of these from the Bay Area), subject files, artifacts, textiles, rare books, and a pro​fuse variety of ephemera.
GHLS currently holds some 160 manu​script collections. Among these are the personal papers of lesbian pioneers Phylis Lyon and Del Martin; playwrights Pat Bond, Leland Moss and Robert Chesley; PWA and long-time survivor Dan Turner; leather/SM personalities Geoff Mains and Carol Truscot; female-to-male trans​sexual activist Lou Sullivan; graphic de​signer George Choy; photographer Craw-ford Barton; journalist Mike Hippler and poet Elsa Gidlow.
Organizational records held include those of the early homosexual rights organiza​tions Daughters of Bilitis and Tavern Guild; the pre-Stonewall gay liberation group Committee for Homosexual Free​dom, and records of two 1970s feminist bookstores, A Woman's Place and Oracle Books. There are also records of queer publishers such as original manuscripts from the early 1960s porn publisher Guild Press, the feminist presses Up Press and Women's Press Project, and complete records of the late, lamented Out/Look magazine. Social and political organiza​tions with records on deposit include Lesbians Against Police Violence, Black & White Men Together, the Sexual Mi​nority Youth Coalition, the ARC/AIDS Vigil, Lesbian Agenda for Action, and Queer Nation.



In the near future GLHS will be taking two steps to increase the value and safety of the Archives. August will see a move into larger and safer space on upper Market Street in San Francisco (our mail address will remain Box 424280, SF, CA 94142). In October, LAGAR member Paula Jabloner will start as the first paid GLHS Archivist, focusing most of her energies on arranging and describing collections. If all goes well in negotia​tions with the new San Francisco Public Library Archives, GLHS will deposit (not donate) numerous fully processed collec​tions there over the next two years.
NEWS NOTES

ONE, Inc. and the International Gay & Lesbian Archives announced in early January the merger of their two libraries and archival collections. The new ONE Institute "will constitute the largest Gay and Lesbian library and archival collec​tion in the world with well over two million items." The University of South​ern California has donated a campus building to house the material. The archives will be near USC's Center for Scholars in Residence, which will focus on gay, lesbian, bisexual and transgender studies.  [ONE-IGLA Bulletin, #1 (Spring 1995)]
The History Program of the Graduate Center of the City University of New York will hold the first national confer​ence on Lesbian & Gay History on Oct. 6-8, 1995. Entitled "Lesbian and Gay History: Defining a Field" the conference will feature such panels as "Teaching Lesbian & Gay History" and, "Archives, Sources & Methodology", among others. For information and registration materi​als write: Conference Committee, Pro​gram in History, CUNY Graduate Cen​ter, 33 W 42nd St, NY NY, 10036. [CUNY Graduate Center  mailing] 
The New York City Lesbian & Gay Community Services Center—Nation​al Museum & Archives of Lesbian & Gay History received the Finding Aid Award of the Mid-Atlantic Region Archives Conference for its "National Museum & Archives of Lesbian & Gay History: Summary Guide to Current Collections." Copies are available for $5 from the Community Center Archives, 208 W 13th St, NY NY 10011, with all proceeds going to support the archives  [Archivists Round Table of Metropolitan New York, May newsletter] 

MEMBERS IN THE NEWS

Allan Berube and Brenda Marston were among the speakers this February at Cornell University's "Constructing Queer Cultures" conference; Ginny Daley pre​sented a paper entitled "Waitresses, Con​struction Workers and Organizers: Docu​menting Blue-Collar Women in the South" at the Fall Meeting of the Mid-Atlantic Region Archives Conference (MARAC); John Smith has become Archivist of the Andy Warhol Museum in Pittsburgh; Gerry Stacy spoke at the Spring MARAC meeting on "Life Among the Faeries: The Short Mountain Docu​mentation Project" an account of efforts to preserve the history of this alternative living community; Polly Thistlethwaite's article, "The Lesbian and Gay Past: An Interpretive Battleground" appeared in the Winter 1995 issue of Boston's Gay Community News; Richard Wandel has been appointed Project Archivist at the New York Philharmonic Archives; he remains Archivist at the National Muse​um & Archives of Lesbian & Gay History at the Community Center.  [News of members and of events of interest to the lesbian & gay archives community is welcome. See my address below.  Ed.]
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